
MOUNT PENN BOROUGH 
BOROUGH COUNCIL BUSINESS MEETING 

MARCH 25, 2025 
 

The Mount Penn Borough Council met for a Business Meeting on March 25, 2025, at 
Borough Hall at 200 N. 25th Street, Reading, PA 19606. Council Vice President Rick 
Lombardo called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and adjourned at 8:59 PM. 
 
Council Vice President Rick Lombardo, Council Member Thomas Baer, Council Member 
Christine Dise, Council Member Yrisol Garcia, Council Member Michael Kindlick, Council 
Member Roger Stief, and Mayor Ryan Maurer were in attendance. Staff and Professional 
Members present were Borough Solicitor Tom Klonis, Borough Engineer Ty Leinneweber, 
Borough Manager Hunter L. Ahrens, Chief of Police Ray Serafin, and Codes Administrator 
Arthur Kelly, Jr. Council President Troy Goodman was absent. 
 
Others in attendance were Donald Longlott, Amanda Stief, Marina McGough, Susan Arnold, 
and several community members. 

Meeting Opening and Pledge to the Flag 

The meeting was called to order, and all present rose for the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Attendance Roll Call 

The borough clerk conducted a roll call. A quorum was present with one member absent. 

Public Comment 

Don Longlott - 115 North 25th Street 
Mr. Longlott spoke regarding a code requirement for a fence on his roof. He argued that his 
roof should not require a fence as it is not a walking surface or landing. Mr. Longlott 
expressed concerns about the aesthetics and cost of adding a fence. He requested to be 
grandfathered in, noting the house has been that way for 45 years without issue. 

The solicitor explained that the codes department now falls under Central Berks Regional's 
control, not the Borough. He advised that Mr. Longlott could have a defense if cited, based 
on being grandfathered in.  

Council members and the solicitor discussed the specifics of Mr. Longlott's situation and 
similar properties. The codes officer confirmed that other properties with the same issue 
have received warnings. 

Rick Lombardo made a motion to defer this issue to codes with Central Berks, supporting 
whatever they decide. If it goes to district justice and is ruled a grandfathering situation, it 
would be accepted as such. Mike Kindlick seconded the motion. The motion passed with all 
in favor.  

Amanda Stief - 125 North 25th Street 
Mrs. Stief inquired about the contract with SafetyNet for animal control services. She 
reported ongoing issues with loose dogs in the neighborhood and concerns about police 



response. The police chief assured he would address the matter with officers regarding 
proper procedures. 

Accept the Resignations of Councilman Troy Goodman 

Roger Stief made a motion to accept Troy Goodman's resignation as Council Member and 
Police Commission Member. Thomas Baer seconded the motion. The motion passed 
unanimously.  

Election of Council Vice President 

Christine Dise nominated Roger Stief for the position of vice president. Mike Kindlick 
seconded the nomination. With no other nominations, the nominations were closed. The 
motion to accept Roger Stief as Council Vice President passed unanimously.  

Appoint Jim Cocuzza as Vacancy Board Chair 

Mike Kindlick made a motion to appoint Jim Cocuzza as vacancy board chair. Roger Stief 
seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

Engineer's Updates 

Ty reported that they have submitted updated E&S plans for the municipal garage to the 
conservation district. He requested council authorization to sign their portion of the plans. 

Roger Stief made a motion to authorize council to sign their part of the plans for the 
municipal garage project. Mike Kindlick seconded the motion. The motion passed 
unanimously.  

Executive Session on Personnel Matters 

The council went to an executive session to discuss personnel matters. The meeting was 
recessed at 7:35 PM. The Council exited Executive session and resumed the meeting at 8:06 
PM. 

Roger Stief made a motion to amend the agenda so that the Council may appoint a 
representative to the Chief of Police search process and appoint a new member to the Police 
Commission. Christine Dise seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

Appointment of Representative to Deputy Chief Interviews (Amendment) 

Roger Stief made a motion to appoint Jeffrey Smith to the interview panel as the 
representative for Mt. Penn Borough for the police chief selection process. Christine Dise 
seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

It was noted that Jeff Smith is currently the Chief of Police for Amity Township. 

Appointment of Police Commission Representative (Amendment) 



Roger Stief made a motion to appoint Kelly O'Leary to the police commission to finish the 
remainder of the term, which ends December 31, 2025. Mike Kindlick seconded the motion. 
The motion passed unanimously.  

Award Bids for Summer 2025 Road Projects 

The engineer, Ty Leinneweber, presented the bid results for the summer 2025 road projects. 
He detailed the bids received for Contract A (Endlich Avenue) and Contract B (various other 
streets) from five contractors: Alan Myers, Construction Masters, H&K, Saxon & Sons, and 
Schlouch. 

Mr. Leinneweber noted that all bids came under the threshold for both grants. After 
discussing the results, the council decided to authorize the review of the bids and issue a 
notice of intent to award. 

Thomas Baer made a motion to authorize the engineer to review the bids and issue a notice 
of intent to award to the lowest responsible bidder, to be brought back for formal award at 
the April meeting. Yrisol Garcia seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

Preliminary Approval of Employee Handbook Draft 

The borough manager presented a preliminary draft of the employee handbook for review. 
He noted one revision regarding language for random alcohol and drug screenings. Mr. 
Ahrens added that the vote was for preliminary approval to give the Union the ability to 
provide comments. 

Mike Kindlick made a motion to preliminarily approve the draft changes for the employee 
handbook, which have been updated, for the union to review before final approval at the 
next meeting. Thomas Baer seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

Discussion of Borough Council Self-Assessments 

Mr. Stief discussed the self-assessment process, noting that seven items were included for 
review. He requested that any additional questions or items be submitted to the borough 
manager as soon as possible so they can be compiled for review at the next meeting. 

Approve Check Signers as Rick Lombardo, Ryan Maurer, Tom Baer, and Hunter L. Ahrens 

Roger Stief made a motion to approve Rick Lombardo, Ryan Maurer, Tom Baer, and Hunter 
L. Ahrens as check signers for the borough. Mike Kindlick seconded the motion. The motion 
passed with one opposed.  

Advertise Council Vacancy and Interviews on April 22 (Amendment) 

The council discussed the process of filling the council vacancy. They decided to advertise 
the vacancy and conduct interviews at a special meeting on April 22nd at 6:00 PM. 

Approve Reimbursement of AVMA Fees for the Municipal Garage Project 

Thomas Baer made a motion to approve reimbursement of AVMA fees for the municipal 
garage project. Roger Stief seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  



Approve Solicitor to Draft Snow Emergency Route Ordinance 

The solicitor noted that no formal action was needed as drafting ordinances is included in 
his regular duties. The police chief and borough manager will contribute to the process, 
including recommendations for fines and identifying streets to be designated as snow 
emergency routes. 

Approve Meeting Minutes for February 18, 2025 

Roger Stief made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from February 18, 2025. Thomas 
Baer seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

Approve Meeting Minutes for February 25, 2025 

Mike Kindlick made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from February 25, 2025. Yrisol 
Garcia seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

Approve Meeting Minutes for March 18, 2025 

Roger Stief made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from March 18, 2025. Mike 
Kindlick seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

Approve the Treasurers Report for March 2025 

The council reviewed the treasurer's report for March 2025. Mr. Baer raised several 
questions about specific line items, including strategic planning services, capital 
construction, and sidewalks. The borough manager provided explanations for each item. 

Roger Stief made a motion to accept the treasurer's report for March 2025. Thomas Baer 
seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

Reports 

Fire Company 
No report was given. 

Lower Alsace Township 
No report was given. 

Water Authority 
Mr. Ahrens reported that the water authority held their annual source water protection 
meeting the previous Wednesday, which went well. 

Sewer Authority 
No report was given. 

Planning Commission 
It was noted that there is still an open position on the planning commission. 

Central Berks Regional 
A meeting was scheduled for April 3rd. 



Mayor 
No report was given. 

Chief of Police 
The chief reported progress but did not provide specific details. 

Codes 
Arthur Kelly presented the codes report for February 5 to March 25, 2025. He reported on 
rental inspections, notices of violations and warnings, a stop work order, and progress on 
the rental program. He also noted that the Mt. Penn code inspector, Alex Roman, is working 
independently to improve Mt. Penn. 

Borough Manager 
The Borough Manager discussed a proposal in the US Congress to remove tax-exempt bond 
status for municipalities. He recommended sending a letter of advocacy to oppose this 
change. Mr. Maurer indicated his concern with the Borough's involvement in a political issue 
for the Federal Government to determine. After the discussion, the council decided to reach 
out to Representative Chrissy Houlahan to determine her stance on the issue before 
proceeding with a letter. 

Roger Stief made a motion for the borough manager to contact Representative Houlahan, 
determine her stance, and ask if she supports maintaining tax-exempt status to send the 
advocacy letter. Yrisol Garcia seconded the motion. The motion passed with a 4-2 vote with 
Messrs. Lombardo and Stief, Mses. Dise and Garcia voting in the affirmative and Messrs. 
Baer and Kindlick voting in the negative. 

The borough manager also introduced a new initiative to add levity to meetings by 
presenting humorous awards to council members. 

Ordinance Updates Pending 

There were no updates. 

Other Business 

Mr. Stief raised several items: 

● An update on the clock repair at Howard and Endlich 

● Plans for painting crosswalks instead of using signs 

● Adding vehicle ownership information to visitor parking passes 

● Progress on drafting a lease for the water authority 

● An update on the borough audit 

The borough manager updated these items and agreed to follow up on outstanding issues. 

Adjournment 

Rick Lombardo made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:59 PM. Christine Dise seconded 
the motion. The meeting was adjourned. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Appendix A 

Preliminary Bid Tabulations 
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